Assunta Ferrante

From: Simon katznelson

Sent: Sunday, February 27, 2022 1:29 PM

To: Alan Shefman; Sandra Yeung Racco; Rosanna DeFrancesca; Tony Carella; Marilyn Iafrate; Linda

Jackson; Gino Rosati; Mario Ferri; Maurizio Bevilacqua; Council@vaughan.ca; Clerks@vaughan.ca

COMMUNICATION C295

(PUBLIC MEETING)

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

ITEM NO. 2

March 1, 2022

Subject: [External] File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

City of Vaughan Council and planning department staff,

For the record I wish to express strong objection to the subject proposed development. I am a long time resident of Thornhill Woods and I do not see how the subject development can even be considered due to the unsupported and unsustainable increase in the load, on the infrastructure. Our roads can't support the increase in traffic and accommodate the necessary parking. Our schools can't support the increase in students. Our existing water supply and sewage can not support the increased load; as it is we are experiencing sewage backup and insufficient water pressure in some areas of Thornhill Woods.

I request rejection of this application.

Sincerely,

Simon Katznelson

Auburndale Drive,
Vaughan, Ontario